

August 15, 2025

Re: Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Glendale Heights

Water System: Glendale Heights Water System: IL0430400

Dear Customer.

The Village of Glendale Heights is required to sample drinking water for certain contaminants on a regular basis. Samples collected during the monitoring period of October 10, 2024 through October 24, 2024 were collected one day prior to the designated monitoring period and therefore considered non-compliant by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA). However, during this testing period, the Village was found to be within all IEPA monitoring requirements for these contaminants, and there is no cause for concern. All drinking water is considered to be at safe levels according to the IEPA.

The IEPA rule to correct this is to collect the next quarterly samples within the required monitoring period of January 10, 2025 through January 24, 2025. The January set of samples were collected within the monitoring period and met the IEPA monitoring requirements bringing the Village back to compliance.

As required by the IEPA, the Village is providing public notice of the following:

"We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. Results of the regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets health standards. During compliance period 10/10/24 - 10/24/24 we did not monitor within the proper compliance period for Disinfectant/Disinfection By-Products (DBP) and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that time."

The table below lists the contaminant(s) we tested for outside of the monitoring period, how often we are supposed to sample for disinfectant by-products, how many samples were required, how many samples we took, when samples should have been taken, and the date on which next monitoring period samples were taken.

Contaminant	Required Sampling Frequency	# of Samples Required	# of Samples Taken	When samples should have been taken	When next monitoring Period samples were taken
DBP	Quarterly	4	4	10/10/24-10/24/24	01/10/25-01/24/25

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.

For more information or if you any questions, please contact Roman Corsini at 630 260-6040 or roman corsini@glendaleheights.org.

Yours Sincerely,

Roman Corsini

Utilities Division Manager

Cera